
Fall has arrived! 

Thank you for all that you are do-
ing to help keep each other safe!  
Words cannot explain how great it 
is to have all of our students back.  
Brock is a special community! 

Brock school and the GECDSB 
use EDSBY as a main form of 
communication.  It you haven’t 
had a chance, please take a mo-
ment to activate your account.  We 
have a ‘General Brock Announce-
ments’ page where you can find 
the most up to date information. 

We recently held our first school-
wide virtual assembly—we talked 
about fire safety and celebrated 
our first month back at school 
with a slideshow.  It was great! 

We are hopeful that both extracur-
riculars and field trips we be back 
soon.  However, we will continue 
to be patient and take direction 
from the WECHU. 

On Fridays, we have initiated a 
’Brock Magic Moment’ where 
students are celebrated for a varie-
ty of positive attributes.  We have 
also begun ’Student of the Month’ 
which builds upon our character 
education program.  This month is 
’trustworthiness’.  Teachers may 
also choose their own theme.  We 
will share this with our communi-
ty via a YouTube link as 
soon as it is finalized. 

Our efforts in following 
Covid-19 safety protocols 
continues to pay off.  Our 
Bulldogs are learning and 

engaging in a safe and active school 
environment. 

Please send your children to school 
each morning as close to 8:35 as pos-
sible. We also want to thank our par-
ents/guardians for calling in absences 
in the morning—this really helps with 
our morning attendance. 

With the cooler weather upon us, 
please ensure all clothing for your 
child(ren) is labelled.  Items can easi-
ly go missing and we want to ensure 
everyone is dressed for the weather. 

Thank you for completing your daily 
screening @ www.publicboard.ca! 

Remember to turn you clocks back 
one hour on Sunday, Nov 7. 

Brock is definitely a school to be 
proud of. 

‘We care about each other!’  

Sincerely, 

 

Mr. Callow 

Lead Story Headline 

 

Important Dates 
October 29—Black and Orange Day 

October 31—Hallowe’en 

Nov 7—Turn your clocks back 1hr 

Nov11—Remembrance Day 

Nov 12—PD Day—no school 

Nov 15—Progress Reports go home 

Nov 18—Parent-Teacher virtual interviews 

Nov 26—Virtual Student of the Month 
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October  2021 

Bulldog Report 

FOLLOW US ON TWITTER       @Brockbulldogs  
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What do I do if I forget my password?  Where do I get help 
or support on how to use Edsby? 
 
On the Edsby login screen there is a link for ‘Can’t Log In’ -  Click 
on this and enter your email address that you used when you regis-

tered for Edsby.  An email will be sent 
with instructions to follow.  Help is availa-
ble at http://www.edsby.com/help/parents/ 
 

 
  

What are the benefits of using Edsby? 
Edsby is a great way to support your child at school.  Many of our 
teachers will communicate and assign work through EDSBY.  
 
Can I schedule an absence for my child using Edsby? 
Yes, using Edsby you can schedule an absence for your child. 
 
How will I know that I have been invited to Edsby? 
 
You will receive a response to the email address you have pro-
vided the school for each child you have in the school where 
parents have been invited.   
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EDSBY for parents  

GE NER AL BR OCK PUB LI C S CHOOL  
 

Contact Information 

We encourage you to log on 
to your Edsby parent         
account to ensure that     

contact information is up to 
date.  Should changes be  

required, please contact the 
school for assistance.  

Thank you! 

Start time is 8:35 a.m.  

Student arrival 8:20—8:35 a.m. 

Students will proceed to their classroom 
upon arrival.  

Early Dismissal is 2:40 for KG and siblings 

End of day dismissal is 2:55 p.m.  

The number one way you can help decrease the 
amount of traffic issues is to consider having your child 
walk to school or take the bus. Do not park in the bus 
bay. This area is off limits for parking as we need to 
keep that clear at all times for our buses.   

Please try to avoid contacting the school after 2:30 pm 
with changes in dismissal arrangements—these create a 
great deal of confusion which can delay everyone. 

Please ensure that your child, and their teacher know 
what your end of day plans are. 

With your help, we know that we can create an even 
safer environment for our students! 

“The Windsor-Essex County Health Unit provides a number of health services to school children in Windsor and Essex 
County. Many of these services are provided according to provincial law. If for any reason you do not wish your child to be 
involved in health education or health services, please inform the school principal in writing as soon as possible.” 

http://www.edsby.com/help/parents/
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scents must be ingested to result in a re-
action while the allergy is ‘airborne’ 
which means that the smell alone can 
result in anaphylaxis. 

We deeply appreciate your support in 
doing your best to avoid sending these 
food items to school. 

Staff are trained annually in how to re-
spond to students with anaphylaxis. 

We have many students and staff who 
have life-threatening allergies to peas, 
eggs, latex, nuts, tree nuts and peanuts. 

We are also a ‘fragrance free zone’ and 
do not permit perfume, cologne or oth-
er  fragrances.  

When exposed to these substances, aller-
gic children can become ‘anaphylactic’ 
meaning that a medical emergency may 
become imminent. These reactions can be 
fatal. For some students, these foods/
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Food Allergies / Fragrance Free Zone 

It is the time of the year where head lice 
continues to be an on-
going issue, especially 
in school-aged chil-
dren. Anyone can get 
head lice. It has noth-
ing to do with whether 
you have clean or dirty 
hair, or the cleanliness 
of your home. Over the 
summer, head lice have 
been spreading mainly by head-to-head 
contact especially as children have been 
enjoying summer activities. Head lice will 
continue to spread at school and during 
after school activities causing a frustrating 
year-long problem, unless we have every 
family's co-operation to get rid of them 
completely.  

To combat this problem, we need your 
help. Please check your child's head once 
a week. 

If you find lice:  

Call the school so a Head Lice notice 
can be sent home with classmates to en-
courage families to check for head lice.  

Check every person in your house for 
head lice.  

Talk with your doctor first about what 
to use if the person needing treatment or 
doing the treatment is pregnant; is breast-
feeding; is under the age of 2; has asthma 
or seizure disorder.  

Treat everyone who has lice, on the 
same day.  

There are many treatment products and 
home remedies. Be sure to follow direc-
tions carefully. Do a second treatment as 
advised.  

Remove all eggs or some may hatch and 
the lice problem will continue and spread. 
This is of critical importance as treatments 
alone are NOT effective. 

Vacuum your house and wash clothing 
and bedding used the last 3 days. Remind 
your children not to share combs, brushes, 
hats, head-bands, etc  

Co-operation in finding the lice and getting 
rid of them completely will help to mini-
mize the problem at our school.  

Please be aware that students who have 
lice/nits will be excluded from school until 
complete removal has been accomplished. 

Once a Week—Take a Peek! 

Fall is upon us and 
with it comes the 
unpredictable na-

ture of weather during this transitional 
season. Fear not! Regardless of what the 
weather brings, our school is prepared to  
deliver top quality education no matter 
what our students have to travel through 
to get here. 

 

What to do when busses are cancelled: 

• Busses can be cancelled due to fog, 
freezing rain or snow and can be can-
celled for the morning only or both 
the morning and afternoon. 

• The decision to cancel busses is com-
municated  on the website 
www.buskids.ca by 6:30 am. 

• During days when busses are can-
celled and the school is open, students 
are encouraged to come to school. 
Ultimately, the decision to send stu-
dents to school on these days is up to 
the parents.  Those who choose to 
keep his/her child(ren) home, asyn-
chronous work on EDBSY will be 
available. 

• When students are picked up at the 
end of the day, parents will need to 
remain in their vehicles. Parking  is 
very challenging.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inclement Weather 

Students benefit in many ways from 
time spent outdoors. Students are 
expected to dress appropriately for 
the weather but will be kept indoors 
when weather conditions are: 

• Rainy, lightning and/or thunder 

• Excessive winds 

• Low visibility 

• Extreme cold  

 

Snow and Fog Days 
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Illustrated and Authored by: Rayyan 

Read on to enjoy many of our grade 8 young artists/authors section… 

this month features students from 8M 



OCT OBER   20 21  

 

Page 5 

Illustrated and Authored by: Barbra 
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Illustrated and Authored by Arisha  
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Illustrated and Authored by: 
Shylei 


